
White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
January 8, 2018

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the regular board meeting to order at 
7:30 p.m. on Monday, January 8, 2017.  Roll call as follows:   Supervisor 
Dorwin Marshall,  Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee 
Diane Graf, Trustee John Kemler, Zoning Administrator Rick Martinez, and 
Jason Ferguson from the Ingham County Sheriffs Department.  Trustee Graf 
led us in the pledge of allegiance.    

A Motion was made by Treasurer Graf seconded by Trustee Graf to accept 
the minutes of the December 11, 2017 Board Meeting.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to 
approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.    

Rick Martinez gave his report.  There was some discussion regarding the 
Application for Variance submitted by Turning Pointe Donkey Rescue.  The 
discussion was tabled to allow time to send out letters to their neighbors to 
hear if there are any complaints before the board makes a determination on 
the matter.  

Mr. Ferguson gave a report and discussed the millage proposal that will be 
on the August 2017 ballot asking for money to build a new jail.  

A motion was made by Treasurer Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to 
increase Tim Basore’s plumbing and mechanical fee from $55.00 to $60.00.  
Motion carried.

A motion was made by Treasurer Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to pay 
bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Trustee Kemler stated that the SAESA meeting will be January 9, 2018.

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:19 p.m

Respectfully Submitted,

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
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